
From: Melissa Marrero <melissa_marrero@bradfordsheriff.org> 

Date: April 23, 2020 at 2:49:11 PM EDT 

To: "gail@floridaactioncommittee.org" <gail@floridaactioncommittee.org> 

Subject: Hurricane/Emergency Preparedness 

  

Good afternoon, 

  

I’m Melissa Marrero with the sex offender unit in Bradford county and I just wanted to answer your 

request regarding the hurricane/emergency preparedness, so below are our answers. 

  

(1) Where can registrants evacuate to during a hurricane or natural disaster? The Bradford County Jail 

(2) If separate provisions are made for registrants on probation vs. registrants not on probation, what 

are they? No different provisions, we do have a back up plan and that would be the Department 

of corrections for the ones on probation. 

(3) If specific shelters have been designated for registrants , what is/are the location of those 

shelters? The Bradford County Jail 945A N. Temple Ave. Starke, FL 32091. 

(4) Will registrants be separated from their family if seeking shelter in a designated location? Yes, 

Shelters are for registrants only. 

(5) If an evacuation last 3 or more days such that the evacuation location becomes a “temporary 

residence” pursuant to F.S. 943.0435,are your registration locations open during the hurricane or 

natural disaster, to enable a registrant to comply with the in-person registration requirement? 

Registration locations will not be open in order to comply the registrant is to contact someone 

with the Sex Offender Unit.  

(6) Who can the registrant contact for more information during an emergency? Melissa Marrero 

(904)364-7603, Master Deputy Scott Konkel scott_konkel@bradfordsheriff.org or Capt. Dawn 

McKinley (904)364-8199. 

  

If you have any other questions, feel free to reach out. 

  

Thank you, 

Melissa Marrero 

Bradford County Sheriffs Office 

Corrections Admin. Asst, / Sex Offender Unit 

Ph. 904.966.6354 Cell. 904.364.7603 

Email: melissa_marrero@bradfordsheriff.org 

  

 
  

Florida has a broad public records law (Chapter 119, Florida Statutes). Most written communications to or 

from state and local officials are public records, obtainable by the public upon request. Emails sent 

to/from the County system may be considered public and will only be withheld from disclosure if deemed 

confidential pursuant to the laws of the State of Florida.  

 


